Wellington Town Council Meeting 5 September 2016

[image: image1.jpg]


WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 5 September 2016 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA

ALLOTMENT AWARDS 2016

Allan Cavill, former Regional Director of the National Society of Allotment Gardeners, Councillor Janet Lloyd (Chair of the Allotments Committee) and Gill Croucher, recently completed this year’s Allotment Competition. The results are as follows:

Winners:

Best Managed: Arthur and Monica Carter Plot 30

Highly Commended: Holly MacKenzie Plot 6

Most Ecological: Ian & Helen Gillingham Plots 14 and 15

Highly Commended: Chris Capell Plot 16 
Best Newcomer: Sarah Pritchard-Wright Plot 72
Highly Commended Kerry Herbert Plot 84 and Wellington Children’s Centre Plot 93

Best Cultivated: Trevor Pritchard Plot 73
Highly Commended: Mary Bradford Plot 25/26

The Mayor (Councillor Bob Bowrah), together with Councillor Janet Lloyd (Chair of Allotments Committee) will present the winning certificates.  
1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 1 August 2016 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. GRANTS
(a) Reminiscence Learning

This organisation will be well known to members as they have a high profile in the town. It provides a variety of training courses within the fields of dementia, reminiscence, activity and life story work. In addition it has introduced a wide range of community activities. It aims to make Wellington dementia friendly. It has submitted an application for a grant of £2,000.
Members will see from the application that it has asked that consideration be given not only to this application but also to funding a similar amount on an ongoing basis annually.

One of this Council’s areas of priority for this year is “Co-ordinating support for older people”. If Members were minded to support this application, consideration could be given to releasing available funds from the Devolved Services budget. 
This application was deferred from the last meeting. 

(b) Wellington Football Club

An application for grant has been received from the Wellington Football Club. The Club have carried out a refurbishment of its changing facilities and this grant would be a contribution towards replacing the nine showers in the three changing rooms. The Club would use £1,868 + VAT of its money towards the overall cost of £2,868 + VAT. The amount of grant requested is £1,000.

At the beginning of the financial year the Council made £15,000 available in its grants budget. Following grants already awarded this year there is £8,250 left.

8. BUS SERVICE TO MUSGROVE PARK HOSPITAL
Councillors Barr and Govier to raise.
9. RAILWAY STATION

At the last meeting it was reported that the Devon & Somerset Metro Group had agreed that the Town Council appoint a representative. It was decided that Councillor Bowrah and the Town Clerk be appointed to attend meetings of the Metro Group. However, the Group have since been in touch to say that in order to keep it to a manageable size, each organisation is only entitled to one representative each. Councillor Bowrah has therefore agreed to take on this role.
10. FREE PARKING – WELLINGTON CAR PARKS

Notification has been received that TDBC Councillor Roger Habgood has agreed to free parking on Saturdays in all Wellington car parks during the lead up to Christmas. This year in addition to the usual four Saturdays in December, free parking will also be allowed on 29 November 2016.
11. PARKING AT BUCKWELL

Councillors Critchard and Henley to raise.

12. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a) Staffing Committee

A meeting of the Staffing Committee took place on 15 August 2016. The minutes of that meeting and the recommendations are attached.

(b) Footpaths Committee

A meeting of the Footpaths Committee took place on 22 August 2016. The minutes of that meeting and decisions made are attached.

13.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE - Report attached

14. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £81.12 - August deductions
(b) Somerset County Council - £335.10 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £80 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110 - Storage of Christmas Lights
(e) Judith Goss - £78 – War Grave flowers

(f) Hinewood - £10 – cleaning Council office windows

(g) Edge Publications - £504 –Aug/Sept Council newsletter

(h) Konica Minolta - £102.95 – photocopying Feb – May

(i) Konica Minolta - £224.35 – photocopier rental May – Aug.

(j) Konica Minolta - £224.35 – photocopier rental Aug. – Nov.

(k) Viking - £53.73 – Stationery and supplies

(l) EDF - £85.19 – electricity supply to street light, Rackfield

(m) TDBC - £186 – removal of overhanging branches, Tonedale Play Area

(n) Chess - £82.67 – telephone and broadband
(o) D Clark - £200 – plot clearance at Allotments+

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council:
Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
 26 August 2016
CIVIC SERVICE – 11 SEPTEMBER 2016
The civic service this year will take place in St John the Baptist Church on Sunday 11 September 2016 at 4p.m. The Mayor, Councillor Bob Bowrah, hopes that as many councillors as possible will be able to join him.
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